
Public Notice 

July 30, 2025 (Or July 31, 2025, in case of inclement 
weather) 
 
8:30 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. 
 
 The area to be sprayed by truck is shown on this map: 

 

The New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (NYC 
Health Department) will reduce the number of mosquitoes in your 
neighborhood using the pesticide Anvil 10+10, Duet or MERUS 3.0. 

The pesticides used by the NYC Health Department for mosquito control pose 
low risk to people and pets. Some people who are sensitive to the spray 
ingredients may experience short-term eye or throat irritation, or a rash. 
People with asthma and other respiratory conditions may also be affected. 
 
To reduce your risk: 
• Stay indoors whenever possible. You can keep air conditioners on. While it is 

not necessary to do so, you may close air conditioner vents or use your air 
conditioner’s recirculation mode.   

• Wash your skin and clothing with soap and water if exposed to the pesticide. 
• Always wash homegrown fruits and vegetables with water. 
• Call your health care provider or the NYC Poison Center at 212-POISONS 

(212-764-7667) if you experience serious reactions to a pesticide spraying. 

Adulticide Notice 

For more information, scan 
the QR code, call 311 or visit 
nyc.gov/health/mosquito. 


